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Subject: Announcement of New Leadership at St. Francis High School   

 
Dear Parents and Students, 

 
 
 

I am pleased to announce that, effective June 2, 2025, Brother Antony D. Vayalil               

will assume the role of Principal and Brother Balaswamy as Vice-Principal at                      

St. Francis High School. 
 

As Brother Antony embarks on this new chapter, I extend my heartfelt prayers                

and best wishes for his continued success. I am confident that under his guidance,                   

St. Francis High School will continue to flourish and uphold its tradition of excellence. 
 

Leadership is not about filling shoes. It is about walking with purpose. And I know                 

that Brother Antony Vayalil and Brother Balaswamy will walk beside you -                      

not ahead of you, not above you—but with you, just as a true Francisian leader should. 
 

As I prepare to move forward from my role as Brother Principal, I do so with peace                  

in my heart—not only because of what we have built together, but because of                         

who will continue the mission alongside you. 
 

I kindly request all members of our school community to extend their unwavering 

support and cooperation to Brother Antony and Brother Balaswamy in their new                    

role and leadership. Together, let us strive to provide our students with an environment 

that promotes academic rigor, moral integrity, and holistic growth. 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Warm regards, 
 

                            
      Brother - Sanil Tharayil 
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